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      No: CHQ/AIGETOA/301




               Dated: 18th Nov 2010

To, 

Sh. Gopal Das (CMD) 

BSNL CO, New Delhi

Sub:
EPF issue in respect of direct recruits of BSNL-require immediate attention 
Respected Sir,

Your kind attention is invited towards long pending issue of resolution of various anomalies of EPF in respect of Direct recruits of this company. Your kind is well aware about various anomalies involved in the management of Employee Provident Fund scheme in BSNL. EPF is a facility provided by the government of India to ensure the future security of employees as one of the social security measures. The issue is of very much importance to BSNL recruitees as they are the only group of employees which is governed by this scheme in BSNL. This association in the past has tried and has been trying to impress your kind upon seriousness and importance of the issue in every possible manner but it is regrettable that this issue has not got the sufficient attention which it deserves.

 Out of the various anomalies, One of the serious issues of major concern is non - transfer of PF in case of transfer of employees from one place to another as the employee is given a new account on transfer which makes previous account inoperative. Now it has been learnt from Employee Provident Fund Organisation that EPFO has decided to stop paying any interest on inoperative accounts from April 2011 (News cutting is attached) which will be a huge loss to all the BSNL recruitees and also the primary concern of government of India to provide the social security measure to all the employees will be at stake. This Association has many times in various meetings had stressed upon the need for centralization of EPF Accounts so that the employee may keep the same account when he is transferred from one place to another in BSNL and have also submitted various steps and suggestion to get it centralized but  it seems that the authorities maintaining the EPF scheme in BSNL are lacking the will power to initiate the process of centralisation of EPF accounts even if it results in the heavy financial loss to BSNL recruitees. The matter has been deliberated many times in Past even in the agenda meetings at the level of CMD and certain decisions were taken in the those meetings but any step in this direction is yet to see the light of the day.
Keeping the seriousness of the issue in mind, I once again humbly request your good self to intervene personally and direct the concerned authorities to give high priority to the issue so that any further loss to the direct recruits can be avoided and the issues may be resolved well in time. 
Regards,

  (R P Shahu)
Attachment: as mentioned  

Copy to: 

1. The GM (CA), BSNL CO for kind action please.


Regd. Office: Office No. 4 & 5, Near Sethi Hospital, Bawal Chowk, Rewari-123401 (Haryana)
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